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Board of Police Commissioners
 Tuesday, April 6, 2021 Meeting Minutes
                7:00 PM ZOOM Meeting
                    UNAPPROVED                   
                                            
Board of Police Commissioners Present: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners Susan Moch, Dawn Egan, Woody Bliss, Peter Ottomano and David Muller

Others Present: Chief Henion, Captain Brodacki and Martin Mohabeer

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the Zoom meeting to order at 7:00 PM

Consideration / Approval March 2, 2021 Meeting Minutes  

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to approve the March 2, 2021 meeting minutes, Police Board Commissioner Ottomano seconded, Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale abstained, motion passed unanimously.  

2020-2021 Annual Budget Preparation/Update – Funds for body cameras and in car cameras were removed from the capital account for 2021-2022.  Captain Brodacki did an RFP.  The PD will ask for a special supplemental appropriation in this year’s budget once process is complete.

Chiefs Report

Current Monthly Report OT/Budget (Changes) Updates – The March overtime report is under last year’s budget.  Officers are continuing with firearms training.  Three Officers are still out due to injuries.  Officers must use their vacation by June. 

Grant Updates / Donations / Vote – None at this time.
 
Facilities Update – The PD needs lighted exit signs in order to get a Certificate of Occupancy.

COVID-19 – The Police Department is continuing to get the Police vaccinated and are not sharing cars at this time.

Additional Business for Commission Consideration – The Chief explained that there was a large amount of damage at Morehouse Park which included nearly two thirds of the fields, the soccer fields and baseball field.  There was also fresh damage to the parking lot from vehicles driving in circles.  The estimated cost of damage is $9,300.00.  The Town will be reimbursed. The juveniles who did this were not from Weston but a neighboring town.

Chairman Gralnick spoke about the excellent presentation that SRO Officers Mogollon and Kim along with Captain Brodacki gave for TEAM Weston on what you should do if you’re pulled over by a police officer when driving.

Sub-Committee Reports – April 24, 2021 is drug take back program which will be held in the front lobby at the Weston Police Department.  The DEA is not going to dispose of the drugs any longer it will be the responsibility of the Police Department to do. We will take it to Wheelabrator in Bridgeport.   Last year we collected around 90 pounds of drugs. We will advertise it on our town website.

Commissioner Muller said that the Medical Reserve Corp appreciates the EMS and officers showing up at the covid clinics.   

Police Board Commissioner Moch made a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:40 PM, Police Board Commissioner Ottomano seconded, the motion passed unanimously. The Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 8:56 PM and adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
 Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
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